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MINUTES
HULL CONTRIBUTORY RETIREMENT BOARD MEETING
July 30, 2020
 

The regular meeting of the Hull Contributory Retirement Board, duly posted to be held via Go To Meeting on the above date was called to order at 9:01 a.m. Present were, Members, Eileen White and Mike Buckley and Retirement Administrator Lauren Durham. Greg Galvin and Jay King participated via Remote Participation due to relaxed open meeting law. Brian Thompson was absent. 
The Chair announced the guidelines for this relaxed open meeting. All votes will take place via Roll call vote and all participating and non-participating  member must be announced. 

Minutes:

Jay King made a motion, seconded by Eileen White to approve the minutes from June 23, 2020 regular Board meeting as presented.
Roll Call Vote: 

Eileen White- Yes

Greg Galvin- Yes

Mike Buckley- Yes

Jay King- Yes

Unanimously Voted.

Payments:

Eileen White made a motion to approve and sign the Bill Warrant for July 2020, seconded by Greg Galvin. 
Roll Call Vote: 

Eileen White- Yes

Greg Galvin- Yes

Mike Buckley- Yes

Jay King- Yes

Unanimously Voted.
Eileen White made a motion to approve and sign the Payroll Warrant for July 2020, seconded by Greg Galvin. 

Roll Call Vote: 

Eileen White- Yes

Greg Galvin- Yes

Mike Buckley- Yes

Jay King- Yes

Unanimously Voted.
Michael Buckley authorized $300,000.00 to be liquidated from PRIT in order to fund the July payroll.
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New Employees:
Jay King made a motion, seconded by Greg Galvin, to approve the membership of James Toner of the Hull Police Department. Start date of 6/11/2020, group 4. Currently, Mr. Toner is waiting for a spot in the police academy.
Roll Call Vote: 

Eileen White- Yes

Greg Galvin- Yes

Mike Buckley- Yes

Jay King- Yes
Unanimously Voted.
The Board discussed the current positions of Permanent Intermittent police officers being used in a different capacity as they had historically been used. A permanent intermittent police officer is waiting for a spot with the Police Academy, and will be filling the open position for a regular, full time police officer. The board made the determination that since this position will be receiving regular, and reoccurring compensation that complies with the Board’s membership criteria, they will become members of the system. 

Refund: 

The need for a refund has been discovered for a former employee who is currently retired due to an error in the retirement deduction rate that had been with held. This refund does not impact the retirees benefit but could result in a refund of some retirement deductions due to contributing too much. Before this can be processed further, PERAC opinion is being consulted. This should be completed for the August meeting.
Review/Discussion:
The Board had invited Terenzio Volpicelli to review the 12/31/2019 audit. He was not available for this meeting and will be invited to join the August meeting. 

Greg Galvin requested that Terenzio offer clarification on the statement, “We encountered no significant difficulties in dealing with management in performing and completing our audit”, in the Board letter. Greg asks if this means that there were some difficulties.
Jay King raised the question if a retiree had returned to work under the relaxed 91A laws, with no earnings or hours retractions and was injured or killed, what happens? It was discussed that if a retiree returns to work and is injured, that falls upon the employer, not the Retirement Board. Once, retired there is no ability to enhance or apply for a benefit.
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Updates:

The Board reviewed the June 2020 PRIT Statement and the June 2020 Trial Balance.
The Board was notified that the Hull Housing Authority has submitted payment for all outstanding 2019 retirement deductions on behalf of Maurice Kelly. 2020 deductions are up to date with the exception of January, and Lauren has reached out to determine the status. 

The Board election cycle is upon us, steps will begin next month for the December 2020 Election. 

The Board reviewed the following Informational Mail:

· PERAC Memo #23/2020-Tobacco Company List
· PERAC Memo #24/2020- PROSPER Security Update
· PERAC Memo #25/2020- Q3 Education
· PERAC Memo #26/2020- Reinstatement to Service under G.L.c32 §105
· PERAC Pension News 07/2020
The Board’s next scheduled meeting is for Tuesday, August 25, 2020at 9:00 a.m. via Go To Meeting: 9:29 a.m.__________
​​​​​​​____________________________


______________________________
Gregory Galvin 




Brian Thompson

____________________________


______________________________

J. Michael Buckley




Eileen White
_____________________________

John King

